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Classes Resume 
Monday, April 6, 2015 

 

Spring Election 
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Board of Education Information 
 

 

Rita Woelffer Burmania, President 
Daniel DeYoung, Vice-President 
Jason Graham, Clerk 
Denise Bancroft-Hart, Treasurer 
Shelby Heller, Member 
John Heil, Member 
Marc Berger, Member 
  

District Administrator:  Timothy Raymond 
 
 

Regular School Board Meetings are month 
in the Middle School/High School Library at 
6:00 p.m.  Agendas for these meetings are 
posted at the Farmers & Merchants Union 
Bank in Friesland, National Exchange 
Bank in Cambria, Friesland Post Office, 
Cambria Post Office, and on the front 
doors of the school.    

http://www.cf.k12.wi.us/


 

Referendu m Information  
 

 

 Recently, a number of people have shared a variety of questions being asked 

around the community in regards to the referendum. Going into the April vote, I 

appreciate hearing the referendum is a topic of discussion.  
 

It is not, nor should it be the job of the Board of Education or administration to 

advocate or òpushó for a Yes vote.  Instead, itõs our responsibility to educate and 

accurately respond to any question regarding the district including the current 

referendum.   
 

On April 7th, whatever the outcome of the election, the hope of this administrator 

and the Board of Education is tha t it will be determined by a community who understood 

the referendum and made an educated decision.  
  

 Below are several of the questions that have been shared with responses.  

 

What are the projected budget shortfalls for each year of the referendum?  
 

2015-2016 Projected Budget Shortfall  $400,000.00  

2016-2017 Projected Budget Shortfall  $430,000.00 

2017-2018 Projected Budget Shortfall  $650,000.00 

 

Are the projected budget shortfalls due to a decrease in state aid or Cambria -

Friesland school district budge t expansion?  

The projected budget shortfall is due to:  
 

1. Decrease in state revenues to the district.  

2. Lower levying authority by the district as allowed by the State Revenue Limits.  

 

How would a successful referendum affect a $100,000.00 home?  

Below is a three year historical record of the school tax levy and its effect on a 

$100,000.00 home:   
 

2012-2013 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,059.00 

2013-2014 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,132.00 

2014-2015 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $943.00 

 

The following is a three year projection for the school tax levy on a $100,000.00 home:  
 

2015-2016 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,060.00

2016-2017 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,114.00  

2017-2018 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,183.00 

 

District levy projections are tied to student enrollment and equalized land valuation.  

These numbers could change due to fluctuations in student enrollment and/or local land 

valuation.  

 

Are we building a òcash balance sheetó with this referendum?  

No.  The district is not building a òcash balance sheetó.  The district will have a projected 

Fund Balance deficit of $85,159.00 over the next three years.   
  



  
 

Principalõs Corner  
by Jim Meyer  

 
As I write this monthôs article, Iôm watching what I hope to be the last of this school yearôs 
snowfall.  Spring break is just a week away.  As March closes and April looms just around 
the corner, this time of the school year becomes increasingly busy with all sorts of 
activities. 
 
After being cooped up for so many weeks, many of these activities involve getting outside 
and enjoying the nice weather and milder temperatures.  Student-athletes participating in 
softball, baseball, track, and golf are itching to get outside for practices and competition.  
Elementary students are REALLY excited about shedding their winter clothes and boots 
for recess time.  Several curriculum-driven field trips have also been planned.  
 
As temperatures do increase, we will resume fire drills.  Also, as part of our district-wide 
safety plan, we will also be scheduling tornado drills. 
 
As of Wednesday, March 25th, we will have entered the fourth quarter of the 2014-2015 
school year.  The Badger Exam will be given to students grades three through eight over 
the next several weeks.  Students will have the opportunity to complete practice tests so 
as to be familiarized with the examôs computer-based testing platform.  Summer school is 
entering the final planning stages.  In the near future, information about class offerings and 
registration materials will be sent home with students.  These materials will also be 
available in the school office. 
 
Our students will have upcoming opportunities to show their varied talents.  The all-school 
play will be performed for students during school on Friday, April 10th.  Public 
performances are slated for Saturday, April 11th, at 7:00 p.m. and Sunday, April 12th, 
starting at 2:00 p.m.  Of a more competitive nature, Cambria-Friesland Schools will be well 
represented at the state forensics meet on Friday, April 17th.  Additionally, some of these 
same students and a few others will be performing at the state Destination Imagination 
meet at Stevens Point on Saturday, April 18th. 
 
As a school community, we have many reasons to be proud of our young people, 
regardless of their shape, size, ability, or age.  One of the most influential things we can do 
is to pinpoint our praise on recognizing when our students make the effort to excel - 
recognizing in our young people their willingness to work hard to be better today than they 
were yesterday.  Researchers like Dr. Carol Dweck at Stanford University say that praising 
effort rather than talent/ability is key.  In doing so, we build resiliency into our students as 
they face difficult tasks and learn persistence in the face of setbacks.  This resiliency helps 
our young people to believe in themselves - to fuel that inner fire and desire to realize 
their full potential and achieve their dreams, whatever they may be.  Spring is a time 
of growth and rebirth.  What a powerful idea to take root and grow in the minds 
of the children of our school community! 
 
Thank you for reading along.



 
 

 

School Counseling News  
By Mary Henrikson  

 

 

Scholarships  
 

Seniors should be checking our Cambria -Friesland School District W ebsite or the daily 

announcements for any new scholarship information.  Please see Mrs . Henrikson or Mrs. 

Warren if you are having trouble accessing the links to the various scholarships  on the 

website .  
 

Awards Dinner  
 

The Awards Dinner will be held on Wednesday, May 20 th  at 6 :00 p.m. in the Farmers & 

Merchants Union Bank Auditorium. All scholarship and academic awards will b e 

announced at the dinner.  Everyone is welcomed and encouraged to attend this great 

event.  
 

Testing  
 

ACT Aspire:   April 29,  2015 all 9th grade  students  

ACT Aspire:   April 30,  2015 all 10th grade  students  
 

The Badger Smarter Balance, (Math and English & Language Art s) will be given to 

Grades 3 through 8 during the month of May. This is not a timed test . More information 

will be forthcoming regarding these tests.  

______________________________________ 
 

 

Wisconsin Alliance For Fire Safety Contest  

 

Each year  the Wisconsin Alliance for Fire Safety (WAFS) sponsors a statewide fire & 

burn prevention poster contest.   As part of the 6 th  grade science curriculum we discuss 

fire prevention in our science lab as well as at home.   This year Griffin Hart, a 6 th  grade 

student at Cambria -Friesland Middle School won Honorable Mention  in the WAFS 

annual contest.   Griffin was presented with his framed poster and a Kohlõs gift certificate 

for $25.00 for his statewide winning entry by Dan Gengler from WAFS.   Griffin õs poster 

was one of nine posters to win an award out of 700+ posters that were submitted from 

around the state. Griffinõs poster had very creative artwork and related to this year's 

theme about keeping novelty lighters out of the hands of children.    Congratulations  

Griffin!  

 

 

 



 

Forensic Team Advances to State  
 

On Monday, March 16, 2015, the CFHS Forensic team travelled to Beaver Dam HS for the 

District Forensic meet to compete with 15 other schools.  The Hilltoppers  did extremely well 

as all members of the team earned the right to compete at the State meet on Friday, April 

17, 2015, at 5:00 P.M. at UW -Madison.  Highlights of the night were: several first year 

competitors qualifying for state including Samuel Johnson in 4 Minute Informative, Aaron 

Hughes in Moments in History, Raquel Zavala in Poetry, Olivia Parrott in Solo Acting -

Humourous, Delaney Agnew, Morgan Burmania, Devon DeYoung, and McKenna Murphy in 

Group Interpretive Reading. Also qualifying for state for th e first time was Maverick 

Guenther in Oratory. There were several perfect scores earned in at least one round by the 

following students and groups:  Sullivan Schrandt in Demonstration, Samuel Johnson in 4 

Minute Informative, Rachael Leystra in Poetry, Dana  DeYoung, Emma Grahn, Madison 

Quade, Madeline Tamminga in Group Interpretive Reading, Zoe Dykstra, Hailey Witthun, 

and Ashtyn Smits in Group Interpretive Reading. Also, the freshmen girls Group 

Interpretive Reading ensemble of Delaney Agnew, Morgan Burmani a, Devon DeYoung, and 

McKenna Murphy scored perfect 25õs in TWO rounds.  Also qualifying for state were Bailey 

Szytz in Special Occasion and Maddie Smith in Radio Speaking.  Qualifying for state for 

their third time were:  Adrian Johnson in Moments in Hist ory, Dana DeYoung, Emma 

Grahn, Madison Quade, Madeline Tamminga, and Hailey Witthun, all in Group Interpretive 

Reading. 

 
 

Herb Kohl Scholarship  Recipient  
 

Hailey Witthun, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Witthun, has been selected as a 2015 

Herb Kohl Excellence Scholarship recipient.  Hailey, the Cambria -Friesland Class of 2015 

Valedictorian, was chosen to receive this $3000 scholarship and award because of her 

exceptional leadership, citizenship, and school and community involvemen t.  

 

Hailey will be recognized at a luncheon on Saturday, April 18th in Oshkosh along with other 

Herb Kohl Excellence Scholarship, Initiative Scholarship, and Teacher Fellowship 

recipients.   

 

  

Music Departmen t  
 

April 15th -  7th  & 8 th  Grade Fireside Trip  
 

April 22nd - WSMA Large Group Choir/ Band Festival at CF  
 

April 25th - Sate Solo Ensemble at Whitewater  
 

April 28th - Middle School Spring Concert at 7:00 p.m.  
 

May 7th - Elementary Spring Concert at 7:00 p.m.  
 

May 18 th  ð High School Pops Concert at 7:00 p. m. 



 

   
Market Day  & SCRIP  

 

Market Day orders are due at the school on Monday, April 6th . If you plac e your order 

online directly  with Market Day, you  have until 11:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 9th  to 

order .  The Market Day products will be delivered to the school on Tuesday, April 14t h 

for your pickup.  

 

SCRIP Orders  (gift cards)  are being submitted on a monthly basis. The next order w ill be 

placed on April 6th . You may obtain an order form from the schoolõs website or call the 

school and weõll make sure you receive one.   With summer c oming you may want to plan 

ahead and stock up on gift cards to your favorite place of business or for an upcoming 

vacation.  Gift cards are purchased for face value for businesses such as Piggly Wiggly, 

Kwik Trip, your favorite hotel chain, Cabelas, Pizza Hut, Papa Murphys, Subway, Pizza 

Ranch, Walmart, Boston Store, and many, many more.  

 

If you wish to learn more about SCRIP or Market Day, please contact Jackie Warren at 

920-348-5135, ext. 116.   Thank you for your continued support of these programs.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Itôs been a long, hard winter, 
but a sure sign of spring is 

the smell of meat on the grill.   
Time for aé.  

 

BRAT FRY 
 

at the Randolph Piggly Wiggly 
Saturday, April 11th 

 
Sponsored by the  

CF National Honor Society 
 
All proceeds will go towards our 
Scholarship fund and service 
projects. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



         

  Terrific Kids Program  
 
 
 
The character trait for the month of February was ñFriendlyò. February Kidsô Awards went to: 
 

Pre-Kindergarten 
Gabriel Meinholdt-Pohlie, Asher Hilgers, Alexis Kampstra, Kingston Slinger 

 

Kindergarten 
Kelsey Drews, Kayleigh Schoemann, Gerrit DeBoer, Omar Salgado 

 

First Grade 
Donna Hollenbeck, Janell Villarreal, Dayton McBride, Ivan Leija 

 

Second Grade 
Raul Zavala, Alexis Hadden, Kylie Rimmert, Lucas Tenfel 

   

Third Grade 
Gunner Pashley, Isabella Cavazos, Reganne Fritz, Trevor Krueger 

 

Fourth Grade 
Zoey Nichols, Adam Rohrbeck, Douglas Haima, Briana Heidt 

 

Fifth Grade 
Keara Stibb, Benjamin Szytz, Tyler Braaksma, Makayla Busse 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The character trait for March is ñInquisitiveò. 
 
 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION SKI AND SNOW BOARD TRIP  
 

On February 25 th , the freshman physical 

education classes had a wonderful 

experience.  They traveled to Devilõs 

Head for a snow board or ski lesson.  

When they left the school in the morning 

most of the student s had never been on 

the slopes and were a b it nervous about 

the day ahead of them.  They asked a lot 

of questions, from òWhat size boot do I 

put on my foot?ó to òWhen I come inside 

do I take of f my coat?ó  They, however, 

faced their fears and strapped on the ir 

boots and went outside to meet the ins tructors.  They soon realized that where they were 

the ground was flat.  The instructors would work with them to take it slow and they 

would work their way up the hill. The day was 

cold, but the students were warm as they worked 

hard to conquer the challen ge ahead of them.  

They all wanted to get down that hill without 

falling so that they could move on to the lift and 

go down a larger slope.  It always amazes me to 

see students who start the day unsure of 

themselves not want to leave because they are 

havin g so much fun. It was a wonderful 

experience! ð Mrs. Levey  

   
 
 
 
  



 

The Adventures of Rose Red 
(Snow Whiteôs Less-Famous Sister) 

 

This yearõs all-school 

play will be performed 

on Saturday, April 11 th  

at 7 :00 p.m. and 

Sunday, April 12 th  at 

2:00 p.m. in the FMUB 

gym.  As always, 

admission is free.  In 

this family -friendly 

modern fairy tale 

suitable for all ages , 

Rose Red has just 

turned thirteen, and 

the pressure is on -- 

what will she do to get 

famous like her sister, 

Snow White? Everyone 

in the  kingdom, from her parents to her close friend Miss Muffet, is pressuring her to get 

discovered. But Rose Red doesn't want to constantly be on the front page of the  Grimm  

Times,  even if Bo Peep, Cinderella, and Goldilocks eat up the attention. In her strug gle 

to choose between doing what everyone else wants and forging her own path, Rose Red 

can't help wondering if a girl who wants to be "just normal" can live happily ever after.  

  

Our drama department has just purchased a spotlight which we will debut wit h this 

production.  To help cover this expense, cast and crew members are selling Park Plaza 

pizza from now through April 7 th .  If you are interested in purchasing pizza and cheese 

garlic bread, please contact a member of the Rose Red production, or direct or Carla 

Woebbeking at cwoebbeking@cambria -frieslandschools.org or 348 -5135, ext. 205.  Thank 

you for your support.  

 

The following high school and middle school students are working onstage and behind 

the scenes: 
 

    

Rose Red  - Rachael Leystra  

Snow Whi te  - Olivia Parrott  

Mr. Bl ush  - Joshua Fischer  

Mrs. Blush/F airy Godmother  ð Maddie  Smith  

Little Miss  Muffet  - Kady Oliver  

Goldilo cks  - Paige Brandsma  

Baby B ear  - Sammy Leystra  

Cinder ella  - Chloe Saalsaa 

Prince Charmi ng/Hansel  - Nick Thomas  

Frog/Jack/Bi g Bad Wolf  - Alex Searvogel  

       Spider/ Villag er 3  - Carmen Briones  

       Jane G rimm  - Guinevere Fischer  

       J an Grim m  - Shelby Potenberg  

       Narrator/Red Riding Hoo d/ Muffetõs Mom/ 

           Villager   - Katherine Clark  

       Gretel  -Yvette Martinez  

       Villager 2/ Mag ic Mirror  - Lydia Harmon  

       Stage Crew  - Bambi Guerrero -Voudouris, Kyla  

                               Colburn, Ana Smull

 

   



     

Kindergarten Animal Research Project 
 

Ms. Quickôs Kindergarten class spent a month researching an 

animal. They learned about the animalôs habitat, diet, movement, 

and babies. They each created a research book and had the 

opportunity to share their research with others at our open house. 

They did an awesome job!! 

Dolphins by Kelsey Drews 
Giraffes by Lilyana Blease 

Zebras by Gretta Hahn 

Horses by Kayleigh 
Schoemann 

Sharks by Julius 
Klingensmith 



 
           
  

Polar Bears by Callen Drews 
Jaguars by Lily Fettig 

Whales by Hoyt Helmer 

Arctic Fox by Tessa 
Hendrickson 

Pigs by Joseph Heller 

Toucans by Nolan Rohrbeck 
Elephants by Austin DeVries 


